
   

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Welcome to our first e-newsletter! 
 
Messages from the Admin Team 
 

Attendance 
 

The office has been very busy this week with staff trying to 
prepare for the Education Department’s census. This 
process happens twice a year and is based on student 
attendance which then determines the school’s funding.  
 

With compulsory schooling from PP to Year 6, all students 
are expected to attend school each day. The Department of 
Education’s expectation is that students have an 
attendance rate of 90% or more. This means that in a 
school year, it is expected that students would have no 
more than 19 days of absences. 
 

Parents are asked to notify teachers of the reasons for 
absences as soon as possible – this can be done via a note 
(once the child returns to school), through the Skoolbag 
app and the website (where there is an e-form to 
complete) or verbally, via phoning the office on 9224 9800 
or speaking directly to the class teacher.  
 

Apart from the census twice a year, the school is expected to audit attendance data and set targets. With the review 
at the end of 2016, we have changed one of the procedures for following up unexplained absences. This means that 
three times a term, letters will be sent home to parents to ensure that the school has the relevant information.  We 
would appreciate your assistance with these procedures.  
 

E-Newsletter 
Yes, we’ve done it! The school is ‘going green’ by using email to send out newsletters. If we 
haven’t got your details, please speak to the ladies in the front office. 

 

If you would rather a hardcopy, send your child to the office where these will be available.  
 
 

Picnic on the Green  
This school community event is being held this evening at the school to get to know some of the other families that 
make up our school. Everyone is welcome to come along from 4.30 to 6.45pm – bring a picnic rug or some chairs, let 
the kids have a play and enjoy a relaxing picnic on the school grounds. The P&C will be running a sausage sizzle and 
selling icecreams if you’d rather not self-cater and there will be face painting for the kids as well.  
 

Parking 
Please be aware of the signs around our school regarding parking. The parking restrictions are set by 
the local council and are enforced at times with rangers patrolling the area. This week, we even had a 
speed camera on the Howick St verge! 
 

There is no road parking at the commencement and end of the school day directly outside the school 
office as this is reserved for the buses that collect and drop off children. However, this area can be used at other 
times during the day – please check the parking signs.  
 

There is some road parking towards Goddard Street on both sides of the road, but we ask that children get into cars 
from the verge, rather than the road for safety reasons.  

                      DATES TO REMEMBER 

Fri 17 Feb  Picnic on the Green  

In the school grounds 

4.30pm- 6.45pm 
 

Mon 20 Feb Uniform Shop open 8.50am – 9.20am 

Primary Keyboards 
 

Tues 21 Feb Senior Assembly 8.50am 
 

Wed 22 Feb Early Morning Reading in Library from 

8.15am – all welcome! 

Thurs 23 Feb Last Orders for Canteen 

Fri 24 Feb Canteen Open 

Uniform Shop Open 2.45pm – 3.15pm 

Mon 27 Feb Primary Keyboards 

Uniform Shop Open 8.50am – 9.20am 

Tues 28 Feb Junior Assembly 8.50am 

School Council Meeting 5.30pm 

Wed 29 Feb Early Morning Reading in Library from 

8.15am – all welcome! 

Thurs 2 March Yr 4 to Yr 6 Swimming Carnival 

Fri 3 March Uniform Shop Open 2.45pm – 3.15pm 

Newsletter 

Mon 6 March Labour Day Public Holiday – no school 

17th February 2017 



   

 

If you would like to ‘Kiss and Drop’, this is available in the roundabout on Waller Street (near the senior oval). As 
there are a number of families who use this each day, it is important that parents keep moving if their child hasn’t 
yet arrived so that the traffic can flow.  
 

Early Arrival 
We ask that students don’t arrive at school before 8.30 as at the commencement of the 
day, the teachers are often busy preparing for lessons. If your child does arrive at school 
prior to this time, we ask they follow the school rules and sit quietly on the bench until 
the teacher opens the classroom. Please be aware that the gates remain locked until 8am 
each morning.  
 

Should you need your child to come to school earlier, the Riverside Kids Club is available on the school site and can 
provide before school care to Lathlain families. This program runs in the undercover area and is a licensed care 
provider. Please email Natalie Soldat at natalie@rkcwa.com.au for more information.  
 

Toys from home 
Just a reminder that we do not recommend that students bring toys from home into school. Although students like 
to show their toys and other special items off to their school friends, there is a risk that these items may go missing.  
Students who bring special items in for news need to give these to their class teachers so that they can be put away 
until their News time and returned to them at the end of the day.  
 

Early Morning Reading in the Library  
Students and their parents/guardians are welcome to visit the Library on Wednesday mornings 
before school from 8.15 am to 8.40am. This is a great opportunity to get some reading time 
together and all students who attend earn faction points. Attendance is also recorded and 
students who achieve certain targets are acknowledged at assembly. Mrs Van Trigt would love to 
see you there! 
 

Regards, 
Tamara Milford and Annette Miller 
 
 

School Contributions & Charges 
The office is able to take payments for 2017 for the following: Voluntary contributions P & C, Book Levy, Bulk  
Incursions & Excursions (up until 28 February)  Choir, Swimming Carnival ( Year 4-6).Payment can be accepted by 
Cash EFTPOS and Credit Card. Alternatively you can pay by Direct Debit BSB: 016 263 and Account No:  340949204. 
Thank you for your support in our school.  
 

P & C Uniforms 
Please note parent that parents have a different bank account to the school bank account. 
Their Direct Deposit account details are BSB: 066 128  Account No: 1004 4555  
 
 
CODE CLUB 2017 
Last week students from Year 4 to Year 6 were surveyed to gauge interest for an after-school Coding Club 
and to find out which days they might be available. The club allows students to further explore programming 
and develop their computational thinking.  
 

Based on their skills shown in ICT as well as their interest and availability, some students have been sent 
invitations.  

 

This program will be held every TUESDAY 3pm – 4pm in the Computer Lab starting 28th February.   
A big thank you Mr Vuckovic, Mr Kendrew and Ms Rose for their continual dedication and assistance in 
facilitating this program.  

 

Thank you.  
Mrs Ionascu (Digital Technologies Specialist)  
 
 

mailto:natalie@rkcwa.com.au


   

 

 

 Room Student of the Month the 
Month 

Virtue 

Room  1 Zach L Jake S 

Room  2 Trevine L Evelyn M 

Room 3 Blake F Amy D 

Room  4 Rohan D Lucas F 

Room 5 Capri V Callum H 

Room 6 Charlotte S Tessa W 

Room 7 James P Sophie W 

Room  8 Eva S Harvey A 

Room  9 Thomas D Lily H 

Room 11 Joshua V Harry W 

Room 12 Solomon R Anna Z 

Room 13 Lachlan W Isak M 

Room 14 Gabby A Elizabeth N 

Room 15 Oliver G Amy T 

Room 16 Millie W Connor  L 

Room 17 Marcus D Sofia L 

Room 18 Kye W Fletcher B 

Room 19 Bethany T Akin G       Een H 

 

LIGHTHOUSE LEADERS 

Professor Lea Waters 

Strength-based Parenting: What Can We Do as Parents to Build Resilience and Optimism in Our Sons and 

Daughters?  

Her Lighthouse Leaders address will introduce you to the field of positive psychology and the game 

changing results that occur when the focus is on building your child's strengths rather than fixing her/his 

weaknesses. 

World renowned positive psychology expert and one of Australia's Top 100 Women of Influence, Professor 

Lea Waters, launches the inaugural PLC Lighthouse Events Programme on Wednesday 1 March. 

Facilitator: Professor Lea Waters 

Date: Wednesday 1 March 2017 

Time: 7.00 pm - 8.30 pm 

Venue: Hazel Day Drama Centre, PLC Senior School                                                                                           

PLC Community - Complimentary (Bookings Essential) 

Extended Community - $20 

Whole School Assembly     14 February 2017 

http://cp.mcafee.com/d/2DRPos82gw86Qm7xRTS1P3NISyyyY-qekS3hOqejqaabPVEVjvohdCPpLQ6XrelosoTLgrXmPoVNfhmX6CzAl7en-ZTQ1kQsXKyH0VcwaCzBZ3NlzNSS89TIOXFISrdCM0qQvEgbj-cJwvG4LFqFV_AvWMCDvBYDy1uhsC8E2cA3OVVue6Pr39EVsdCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh


   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Larissa is passionate 

about values education 

and believes everybody 

has innate value and 

worth and is worthy of 

love, care, respect & 

kindness. 

Larissa is a happy and 

hopeful person by nature 

and seeks to care for 

others and help them to 

be the best person they 

can be.  

Newsletter Spotlight 

Support for Students & Families 
  

It’s so lovely to be warmly welcomed back into such a vibrant 

community such as Lathlain Primary School.  It truly is an honour 

and a privilege to be a trusted support person to the students, 

teachers and parents—assisting in emotional, social, mental health 

and if requested spiritual health—providing holistic support 

services.    

In a school that values learning, excellence, equity and care, my job 

is to assist in any way I can to ensure everybody has the 

opportunity to experience a quality education.   

  

The School Chaplain is a trusted support person you can rely on in 

times of stress, hardship, loss, injustice or just to listen. I am happy 

to work with individual students, families and whole classes. 

Chaplains are good listeners who provide a supportive environment 

and best of all they care!  

 

Chaplain Larissa is available on Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday 

each week. So please feel free to pop in and say hello.  

 

Got a question? Feel free to call her office phone on 9224 9813 or  

just pop in to her office in the Admin building for a friendly chat.   

Ms Gow (Chaplain Larissa) 

has been appointed as our 

School Chaplain since 2015.  

 

Chaplain Larissa  

                              Compassion, Respect & Service  

YouthCARE    February  2017  

If you have reservations about your child seeing the School Chaplain, please let the Administration Office know. 

 

 

 



   

 

                                                    

          CHAPLAINCY  REFERRAL 
 

FORM 2017 

LATHLAIN PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

NAME OF STUDENT:______________________________AGE:________ 

 

GENDER:__________YEAR LEVEL:________ROOM NUMBER:_________  
 

PARENT’S/GUARDIAN’S:_______________________________________ 

 
 

PHONE NUMBER:_________________TEACHER:___________________ 
 

REFERRED BY: ___________________________DATE:_______________ 

 

REASON FOR REFERRAL: ______________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________ 
 

______________________________________________________________________ 
 

______________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 

______________________________________________________________________ 
 

OTHER RELEVANT DETAILS:____________________________________ 
 

______________________________________________________________________ 
 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
 

PARENTAL SIGNATURE:________________________________________ 
 

PRINCIPAL’S SIGNATURE:_______________________________________ 
 

CHAPLAIN’S SIGNATURE:______________________________________________ 
 



   

 

 


